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Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 

Welcome to the September - October Bulletin.  
 
The committee were wondering why the club had 
such a large bill from Motorsport NZ. What it means 
is that the club is continuing to grow, now with over 
110 members at the end of our last financial year. 
That is fantastic. So it is onward and upward. 
 
 
 

Clubnight 
 

WCC AGM. 
7.30pm, Tuesday 28th October 
Wellington Car Club Clubrooms 
131 Russell Terrace, Newtown. 

 
See the attached notice for more information 

 
 

Shelly Bay Sprint 
 
What a fantastic event. Thank you to everyone who 
helped and competed. We didn’t kill any cars and 
everything went so well that there was time for a 4th 
(unofficial) run for those who wanted. 
 
Wade Noedl won the event, but well done to our 
members who did the club proud. Ryan Stevens 
was second, despite dramas with a broken shock 
mount, and to David Graham, who was fastest in 
Class B and 4th overall.  
 
Also a mention to Don McLean, who took out his 
newly (re)acquired Barina. Class A had competition 
again, and 18th overall is a good result. 
 
Now onto thinking about Alexandra Rd. 
 

AGM 
 
With the club growing so well, the club needs some 
people to assist the committee. Please seriously 
consider what you are able to offer and how you 
might be able to help.  
 
The club is also looking for input on how best to 
take the club forward, to continue our impressive 
and lasting legacy into the future. 
 

Bring your ideas and yourself down to the AGM, so 
we can work together to make the club even better. 
 
Roles that definitely need people to assist are: 
 
Treasurer. Not a big job, just a few hours each 
month, with training from Brian provided. 
 
Communications, we need someone to take 
charge of the web site, facebook page and the 
bulletin to keep in contact with the membership and 
the public. Again, not a big commitment, just a bit 
here and there, with assistance from Jody. 
 
One role we would like to re-introduce is that of 
Points Keeper. Minimal work each month, so if 
you are able to do this then please let us know. 
 
We look forward to seeing you all at the club rooms 
on 28th October. 
 
 
 

Committee 
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Brian Budd 815 8087 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Ryan Stevens 
 rcjstevens@yahoo.com 
 
 Anthony Paroli 
 
 Mike Galvin 
 
Web Site www.carclub.co.nz 



 
Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 
 

 
Club Members In Action 

 
Daybreaker Rally 
Hmmmm, it looks like the members in action at this 
event were the ones out marshalling and 
volunteering. Thank you to Mark Anstis, the Keith 
family (and family in waiting), and others who we 
probably saw out there but can’t remember just 
right now. 
 
Rally Xtreme 
A super well done and congratulations to Marty 
Smith. He won the Rally Xtreme Challenge - Club 
4WD class outright for the second time. Consistent 
results, and determined driving, against tough 
competition at times, saw Marty win each round he 
entered. Another well deserved win. 
 
Puketiro Road. 
Marty Smith has been a busy boy these last two 
months. As a shakedown for the last round of Rally 
Xtreme he also went out and took 2nd  at Puketiro 
Rd. Hot on his heals was Mark Kibble, only a 
second or so back, to take third overall. Well done 
lads. 
 
Wairongomai Road 
This gravel sprint saw a different pair upholding the 
club honour. Murray O’Neil was back out in his Evo 
2, while el Presidante Gordon Diggle took his 
Subaru Imprezza for a spin. Only half a second 
separated Murray from the winner, but second in 
the old car was a great result. Gordon was only a 
couple of seconds further back and he took 4th 
overall.  
 
Great to see the club still being well represented at 
gravel sprint events. 
 
 
 
 
 
These are the only events we’ve been told about, 
so if you have been out competing, then please 
make sure you email the details to 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz so we can share 
your exploits with the rest of the club. 

Coming Events - 2014 
 

26 Oct Seal Sprint Port Rd, Seaview 
2 Nov Seal Sprint Admiral Rd, Carterton 
15-16 
Nov 

MG Classic Race 
Meeting 

Manfeild 

22 Nov Dual Car Sprints Manfeild, Road & 
Track Series 

23 Nov Clubmans Manfeild, Summer 
Series 

23 Nov Gravel Hillclimb Dorsets Rd, Masterton 
30 Nov Seal Sprint Blairgowie Rd, 

Norsewood 
20 Dec Dual Car Sprints Manfeild, Road & 

Track Series 
21 Dec Clubmans Manfeild, Summer 

Series 
 


